Freedom of Information Act 2000 – off-rolling, exclusions and home education
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information:
You asked:
Could I have copies of any correspondence  and communication over the past two academic years (2017/18 and 2018/19) between your council and the Department for Education, regional schools commissioner offices and/or Ofsted which relate to your council’s concerns or questions about the exclusion of pupils, off-rolling of pupils or the numbers of pupils being home educated after leaving a school or academy trust in your education authority area.  

Answer: 
The Council do not hold any such information described in the request above.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Could I have copies of any correspondence and communication over the past two academic years (2017/18 and 2018/19) between your council and schools or academy trusts which relate to your council’s concerns or questions about the exclusion of pupils, off-rolling of pupils or the numbers of pupils being home educated after leaving a school or academy trust in your education authority area.

The Council holds one set of email correspondence with a college in relation to an individual pupil.  This information is exempt from release under Section 40 (personal data) of the Freedom of Information Act.

The disclosure of this information to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the Act must be viewed) would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


